
Lost temple discovered after 1,000
years in Chengdu

Archaeologists unearthed more than 1,000 tablets inscribed with Buddhist
scriptures and over 500 pieces of stone sculpture as well as glazed tiles
with inscriptions at the site of the lost temple. [Photo/Western China
Metropolis Daily]

 Archaeologists have spent months excavating a lost temple that disappeared
for nearly a millennium in downtown Chengdu, capital of southwest China’s
Sichuan Province.

The Fugan Temple was a famous temple that lasted from the Eastern Jin Dynasty
(317-420) to the Southern Song Dynasty (1127-1279).

Daoxuan, a famous Tang Dynasty (618-907) monk, once wrote that an official
rite to pray for rain to end a persistent drought was held in front of the
temple, and it rained as if the prayers had been heard in heaven.
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The story was the record of how the temple got its name, Fugan, which means
“perceive the blessing.”

Famous Tang Dynasty poet Liu Yuxi left a poem to commemorate the temple’s
renovation, describing its heavenly appearance. The poem further noted the
temple’s important role at that time.

However, the building was worn down during the later period of the Tang and
Song dynasties, with all traces of the temple disappearing during wars.

Archaeologists unearthed more than 1,000 tablets inscribed with Buddhist
scriptures and over 500 pieces of stone sculpture as well as glazed tiles
with inscriptions.

“We have only excavated a part of the temple’s area, but already have a
glimpse of its past glory,” said Yi Li, who led the excavation project.

He said they have found the temple’s foundation, ruins of surrounding
buildings, wells, roads and ditches.

During the excavation, archaeologists found some 80 ancient tombs scattered
near the temple, dating back to Shang and Zhou dynasties (1600-256 BC). In
the temple’s surroundings, they have unearthed large amounts of household
tools and utensils and building materials dating back to various periods from
the Song to Ming dynasties.

Chengdu became an economic and cultural center in western China during the
Sui and Tang dynasties. The temple’s discovery could greatly contribute to
the study of the spread of Buddhism in China during that time, said Wang Yi,
director of the Chengdu Cultural Relic Research Institute.

The brutal attack in London

I have awoken to the news of the dreadful attack in London. I will observe
the Conservative decision to suspend campaigning.

I send my condolences to those who have lost relatives and friends, and wish
all who are injured a speedy recovery.

The earlier post this morning was written yesterday and posted on a time
trigger.

Published and promoted by Fraser Mc Farland of behalf of John Redwood, both
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The Conservative secret tax plan

There is a well buried secret in the Conservative Manifesto. It says the
government will raise the Income Tax threshold to £12,500 by 2020, and will
increase the threshold before you pay 40% higher rate tax to £50,000 by 2020.

I don’t understand why we do not hear more about this. The Manifesto explains
why it wants to bring tax down. It sets out a vision of a “Strong economy
built on sound public finances, low taxes, better regulation and free trade
deals with markets around the world”. This vision is exactly the one most of
you write in to demand, apart from the few who write in every day to condemn
whatever I have said.

As we saw yesterday, setting a lower tax rate can bring in more revenue. It
certainly has with Corporation Tax. Cutting the top rate of Income Tax from
50% to 45% increased the money taken from the better off. Mr Brown when
Labour’s Chancellor always thought you got most from the rich at 40% and who
is to say he was wrong.

The government would be well advised to review the more discretionary taxes
with a view to setting rates that bring in more revenue. Taxes on capital are
regularly avoided by most people because they are transaction related. Many
people refuse to sell their shares or their property because to do so would
incur a tax charge.

We have seen how many fewer transactions there are in the property market
after Mr Osborne’s big increase in Stamp duties. It is true revenue from SDLT
edged up £0.7bn in the first year after the hikes, but it is also true that
transaction volume plunged. A lower rate would be very likely to bring in
more revenue, and would do less damage. Currently many people are stuck in
property too big or too small for their up to date requirements, but do not
wish to incur the high charge of moving.

Capital Gains Tax revenue is stuck around £9bn, a small sum given the large
accumulated wealth of the country as a whole in shares and property. Asset
markets have gone up a lot in recent years so there are plenty of gains to be
taken. The truth is many portfolio investors tell their managers not to take
gains above the tax free allowance. Many people who own a second home will
not sell it when they cease to use it much, as they have no wish to share 28%
of their gains with the Treasury. They hold on thinking the family might want
it, visiting it when it is no longer what they really want to do. It would be
better if they did sell and the home was used by someone who needs it.

Published and promoted by Fraser Mc Farland on behalf of John Redwood, both
at 30 Roe Street Wokingham RG40 1XU

http://www.government-world.com/the-conservative-secret-tax-plan/


BRICS Media Forum to be held in
Beijing next week

The BRICS Media Forum, to be held in Beijing from June 7 to 8, will be
attended by the leaders of 25 media groups from Brazil, Russia, India, China
and South Africa.

The attendees will discuss topics including multimedia innovation for media
development, as well as media outlets’ duty and social responsibility.

The forum next week aims to improve the high-end dialogue platform for the
mainstream media of BRICS countries, as well as advance innovation and
promote fairness and justice of international public opinion.

During the forum, there will be a BRICS Media Joint Photo Exhibition to show
the development and cooperation achievements of BRICS.

Proposed by Xinhua, the forum is jointly organized by the mainstream media
groups of BRICS countries.

China, which took over the BRICS presidency this year, will host the Ninth
BRICS Summit in September in Xiamen, Fujian Province.

Largest Asian cruise ship starts
maiden voyage in China

Norwegian Joy, the largest cruise ship in Asia and custom-built for Chinese
market, began its maiden voyage from east China’s Qingdao City Saturday.

Norwegian Joy is capable of accommodating nearly 5,000 passengers and 1,900
crew members. A total of 28 restaurants onboard offer international dining. A
two-level Kart racing track, virtual reality games, and Broadway musical
shows are provided for entertainment.

Qingdao international cruise homeport has three exclusive berths for cruise
ships, with a maximum customs clearance capacity of 3,000 to 4,000 people per
hour.

A total of 171 ships with 300,000 passengers onboard have been received so
far, according to Liu Min, spokesperson of Qingdao Port Group.
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The port is currently operating 15 routes in cooperation with seven cruise
companies across the globe. Over 100 ships are expected to berth and depart
the port in 2017.


